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27th Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Tunisia
2 May 2017
Mr. President,

Finland wishes to thank the delegation of the Republic of Tunisia for its national report and welcomes the notable improvements in Tunisia regarding its democratic transition. The new constitution from 2014 recognizes the rights of all citizens and is firmly based on the rule of law and the respect for human rights. 
Finland wishes to make the following two recommendations:

1) Firstly, Finland recommends Tunisia to accelerate the implementation of the laws on the freedom of expression, assembly and association and to ensure alignment with international standards also under possible emergency measures.
2) Secondly, Finland recommends Tunisia to address all sexual and gender based violence and discrimination, especially against women, by reforming its Penal Code and Personal Status Code to be in line with the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW), including by criminalizing marital rape and abolishing provisions allowing a perpetrator of sexual violence to escape prosecution by marrying the victim.
It is of utmost importance to allocate necessary resources to the national human rights institutions. Furthermore Finland wishes to draw attention to the principle of equality between women and men guaranteed by the constitution and the role of the judiciary to protect everyone from all violations of human rights and fundamental freedoms.

Finland also commends the recent organic act concerning the fight against human trafficking which is essential for the protection of those in most vulnerable situations, particularly women and children. Finland recognizes the political determination of the Tunisian government to endorse the constitution and encourages a continued and strong political commitment to the ambitious reform agenda.
Thank you.
